Correspondence between Klaboch and Frederik Sander

057 Klaboch to Sander.doc

Guatemala, 9th May 1877
Dear Mr Sander,
Today I received your letter of the 20th March. This week I have been in Antigua to look for Od. grande and I have ordered 500 to be delivered on Saturday, but I’m not sure whether I shall receive them. I have also ordered Barkeria skinneri but I am not sure whether I’ll receive them either. There is another Barkeria that grows here, it is more beautiful than skinneri, it is said to be B. spectabilis, it is pale pink, the inflorescences are quite short and it is in flower now, very rare.

I have seen Epidendrum machrochilum in flower in Antigua, it is magnificent. I have taken one inflorescence with 4 flowers. I shall not be able to collect Cattleya skinneri because I shall leave for Panama shortly.

You write that Wallis was going to send Od. cirrhosum. If he thinks we have too many, surely he will not ask for more from Wallis? You don’t like the hallii, I did not like them either and I hoped that they would not arrive so well, because they got very wet.
I expect to send 1000 of the yellow Od. pardinum, but probably not before July. The white Masdevallia is rare and grows near there. In Cuenca, where I saw the Odontoglossum, I found a Lycaste in Grenadilla with flowers similar to the Maxillaria, but different leaves. The flowers are like L. cruenta.

I don’t know anything about Lehmann, Franz does not say anything about him. Maybe he was not in Cauca at the time. He is said to have stayed on the North Coast of Ecuador. Franz wrote about Butler. 

You don’t believe the Odont. pardinum will travel well ? maybe, because they grow at cool temperatures. This year I wish to make a trip via Corbamba to the Montañas del Oriente. Not many people have been there. Also, I received a letter from Franz in which he writes that he intends to go to Mexico. They boy does not think – it will rain a lot there and the routes are deadly unsafe. I have written to him that he should return to Ecuador.

If Franz’s last shipment arrived well, it should bring in some good money.  My shipment will not pay for itself, firstly, it is very little and secondly, there is nothing special. If only I could get some more of the Barkeria spectabilis, they are the best.

Franz should have stayed in Cauca, for it is late in Acapulco. I have an idea that he may have been robbed again. In Panama he had $30 taken off him in the hotel and his suitcase. The uncle also wants him to go to Barber…., but I don’t know if he will get there.
With best regards,

E. Klaboch
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